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OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd 
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July Pool Tournament 
 

We had a small turnout for the July 

Pool Tourni; but, fun was had by 

all.  Decided to play 5 rounds of 3-ball 

since there were only 4 players.  Lion Jeff and Lion Pete 

were the money winners; but, I put up a good try achieving 

my first 4 on 3-ball only to be beat out by Lion Pete with a 

3.  Congrats Lion Pete!  Next month’s tournament is sched-

uled for Sunday, August 19th.  You don’t have to be a pool 

shark to dust off your sticks (or use a house stick) and come 

out and have a fun Sunday afternoon, hope to see you 

then.  Submitted by Lion Susie 

 



2018-2019 Officers 

President 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

5215 Daphne Way 

Marysville, CA  95901 

1st VP 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

2nd VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

3rd VP 

Open 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Linda Saala (679-2105) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Bill High (701-7588) 

Lion Tamer 

Lion Sierra Kanawyer(692-1507) 

Membership 

Lion Jim DeGraff (304-7715) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Mike Fitzgerald (742-6387) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Joni Patterson (742-3265) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

 

Welcome 

President Sheri 

 

           

 

Well, we hit July off and running.  I hope you are 

all having a wonderful summer.  Our first meet-

ing started with Burgers and Dogs cooked by 

Lions Dave Mincer, and Lion Kenn Vess..... Lion 

Delores made the potato salad. A big Thank 

you to them.  Our second July meeting was a 

pot luck.   
 

We are having issues with our walk-in fridge, 

and a service technician will be coming out to 

the club to take a look at it.  We have bids on 

the air for the kitchen, and the Board voted for 

J & J Heat and Air to complete this job, courtesy 

of our Lioness who donating the monies to this 

project.   
 

We had our first Official Visitation to the Meridi-

an Lions July 18th, with 6 Lions attending, and it 

was a fun time.  Our Pool Tournament was on 

the 29th, and our first Line Dancing on the 

31st.  Whew.... and that’s just July.   
 

For August, our Taco Mondays will be 

back...Aug 6th, 20th, 27th...... NOTE:  No Tacos 

Monday August 13th.  Line Dancing will be back 

on the 14th & 21st, cost $5 per person.  On the 

19th of Aug there will be a Lions Breakfast, for-

merly known as the Lioness Breakfast. If interest-

ed in helping please contact Lions Sierra.  And 

of course, I will be slipping in a visitation or two 

this coming month.  I will tell all at our first meet-

ing.  Dinner will be prepared by Lion Delores, at 

the first August meeting and Birthday people 

eat free.   

Looking forward to serving you.  

Sheri Vess 



Lions Club Breakfast 

Volunteers Needed 

 

The Lions Club has continued the tradition of 

the Lioness Breakfast.  This community event 

is held the third Sunday of each month from 

8-10:30  The August breakfast will be on the 

19th.  The Scouts will continue to offer assis-

tance, but five Lions club volunteers are 

needed.  If you could help out with kitchen 

duties, please contact Lion Sierra.  It would 

be much appreciated! 

 
 

 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

Lion Laurie High 

 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  

Let me hear your ROAR!  Due date is the 

25th of each month! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Expenses: 

Bar   $876 

Club     $309 

Water Heater $1400 

Utilities  $1383 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income  $3600 

50/50      $95 

Hall Rental     $510 

50-50 Winner! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations, Lion Opie for winning the 

50-50 at the July 5th general meeting! 



August 2018 

Lion Birthdays 

• Dorothy Day 

• Rhonda Flores 

• John Stevens 

 

 

 

 

Please join us for your 

Birthday dinner    cele-

bration to be held the 

during the first General 

Meeting of each month.  

Birthday dinners for the 

Birthday Lions will be 

FREE! 

  

Do you know of 

any Lions who 

could use a bit 

of sunshine?   

  

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out 

to our Sunshine Chairman, Lion Di-

ana Wheeler at 741-1502.   She’d 

love to hear from you! 

    

Recognitions 
 

During the July 5th general meeting, IPP Lion Linda Saala was 

presented with a beautiful pair of turquoise earrings by Lion 

Kim, club treasurer, and Lion Sally, club secretary as a thank 

you parting gift for her unflinching service as club president 

for the 2017-18 year.  Lion Jim Degraff, membership chairper-

son, also with his wife Lion Susan and his daughter Linzee, 

were also recognized for their ongoing service to the Loma 

Rica Foothill Lions Club. 

IPP, Lion Linda Saala Lions Jim and Susan Degraff 



CLUB VISITATIONS  
One of the requirements for top club of our district is to complete several visitations 

during the year.   In order to have the visit counted as an “Official Visitation,” there 

must be a minimum of three attending the visit.  There is recognition at the District 4-

C1 convention for the most credits for visitations, and President Sheri is on a mission 

to win this one again!     

Why, you may ask, do we travel to visit other clubs in our area?    First, it is a lot of fun 

to meet new people or get reacquainted with old friends; second, we are able to 

learn what other clubs are doing to help and serve their communities and get ideas 

how to better serve our own community; and third, we are able to let other clubs 

know what we are doing!    In addition, we sometimes have a great breakfast or din-

ner and enjoy fellowship with other Lions.  

On July 18, 2018, six members of the Foothill Lions Club met at the club and car-

pooled to the Meridian Lions Club.   The Meridian Lions Club is located 35 miles from 

our club on the other side of Sutter, CA.   Lions Sheri and Kenn Vess, Gerry and Ralph 

Farrell, Cindi Fitzgerald and Sally Carter attended the “Official Visitation” represent-

ing our club.  We had a wonderful time, which included a lasagna dinner ($5) with 

salad, bread and desert.  Lion Cindi sold tickets for the raffle in support of Lions Pro-

ject for Canine Companions for Independence (LPCCI).  She sold lots of tickets and 

had a big smile on her face.   

All members are welcome and encouraged to attend these visitations.  There are 

several awards that can be earned if you complete the requirements.  For infor-

mation regarding the requirements, contact either President Sheri or Secretary Sally.  

President Sheri will be scheduling many more official visitations during the upcoming 

year.  The dates and times will be announced in plenty of time to work it into your 

schedule.   We hope to see a lot of our new members attending!  

 

 

 

 

 

Be part of the Official Visitation team—come join us for a learning experience, fel-

lowship with other Lions, make new friends—have a great breakfast, lunch or dinner!       

 

 

 Submitted by Lion Sally 



 

Minutes – Joint Board Meeting – June 28, 2018 
 

 

The joint board meeting was called to order by outgoing President Linda Saala at 6:05 pm.   There were 12 mem-
bers present of outgoing board and 11 members of incoming board.   Several of the attendees were both outgoing 
and incoming members.   

 

The financial report was submitted by Treasurer Kim – discussion was held – vote to accept the financials as pre-
sented – Vote – MSP. 

 

Outgoing President Linda discussed the following pending items: 

 Fire Fund – to be continued by IPP Linda and Treasurer Kim 

Unfinished projects – Door for Ladies restroom – the door will be completed in a couple of weeks.  Proce-
dures book is almost complete.  Maintenance of Gazebo – A committee to include IPP Linda, Lion John 
Stevens and Lion Bob Winchester to determine what is needed.  New rental agreement is being worked on 
by Lion Debbie Burlingame.  Dinner meeting menus/themes – not complete. 

Outgoing President Linda gave some comments from her year as President.  She thanked all who helped her to 
make her year successful.    

 

Before turning the gavel over to Incoming President Sheri, Outgoing President Linda read an article from the Li-
on’s Magazine regarding a town named Healy.  She suggested each member read the article.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

President Sheri gave a brief welcome to the incoming board and a thank you to the outgoing board. 

Lion Sally presented information regarding the Eye Foundation Lunch/Tour in San Francisco to be held on 
July 21st.  Lion Sally said she had more information for those who were interested. 

Lion Sheri/Lion Sierra – The Loma Rica Lioness is being disbanded and merged with the Lions Club.  Presi-
dent Sheri informed the board that the transition will be done after the Lioness Breakfast to be held on 
July 15th.  President Sheri said volunteers are needed to help with the breakfasts in the future.  Lion Sierra 
will chair but needs help from the Lions members.  More information to follow.   

 Treasurer Kim (also co-Bar Manager) discussed the problems with the ATM charges in the bar.  She said we 
are losing money and the fees need to be changed to $3.00 instead of $1.00.  In addition, for hall rentals 
that wish the ATM to be made available, there should be a deposit required.  Discussion was held for the 
amount – tabled for further discussion. 

President Sheri – Visitation to Meridian Lions Club to be held on July 18, 2018.  We will carpool at the club 
and leave at 6:00 pm.  All welcome and encouraged to participate. 

President Sheri – Birthday dinner in July (General Meeting) will be hamburgers/hot dogs, and potato salad.  
Chefs – Lions Kenn and President Sheri.  The second general meeting will be a potluck. 

Lion Sierra advised the board that the Lioness wishes the funds being turned over to the Lions Club be used 
towards providing air-conditioning in the Kitchen.   Lion Delores said she would get estimates for the 
project to submit to the board for consideration.   There are other Lioness activities that the Lioness 
would like to have continued.  More discussion will be held. 



 

Minutes – Joint Board Meeting – June 28, 2018 (continued) 
 

 

Lion Susie asked about flag destruction.  Lion Sierra will ask Lion Michelle (Boy Scout Troop Leader) about 
the schedule and get back to the board. 

Treasurer Kim – We need to have the lock to the back door changed and manage the keys better.  There are 
too many people who have keys, and this needed to be monitored. 

 President Sheri – Is anyone interested in Line Dancing classes to be held at the club?  There was  a lot of in-
terest.  Tabled until more information is received; i.e., cost and availability of the club. 

 Discussion of item in the monthly bulletin – “Pick up after yourself” – “If you use it – put it back”. 

 President Sheri – Lion Debbie Burlingame has resigned as board member and as 1st VP – stating personal 
reasons.  This position is now open.  If anyone is interested, please contact President Sheri. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm by Lion Bill High and 2nd by Lion Sierra.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 
pm.  Goodnight all – submitted by Lion Sally 

 

Minutes – Board Meeting – July 26, 2018 
 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm by President Sheri.  Eleven members were present with 3 absent and one va-
cancy.  Treasurer Kim submitted the financials for July 2018.  Discussion was held – motion to accept the finan-
cials as presented by Lion Joni and 2nd by Lion Linda – MSP.   Secretary Sally reported $1040 in dues funds were 
submitted to the Treasurer for deposit. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

IPP Linda reported the door to the ladies’ room has been installed and Lion John Stevens is placing a protec-
tive kickplate on the door to protect our “beautiful lady”.   The meeting for the completion of mainte-
nance on the gazebo has not been completed. 

President Sheri – update on hall rental procedures/prices has not been completed.  President Sheri suggested a 
committee be named to help Lion Gertie.  Lion Susie and Lion Sally volunteered to help the Club Manag-
er.  Tabled until next meeting as Lion Gertie was not in attendance. 



 

Minutes – Board Meeting – July 26, 2018 (continued) 
 

 

 

President Sheri – First line dancing class to be held on Tuesday, July 31st @ 6:30 pm.  First class is free - $5.00 
thereafter. 

President Sheri – Air conditioning project for kitchen tabled due to waiting for a few more bids and verifica-
tion of the funds to be transferred from the Lioness.  Lion Sierra said she would meet with Lioness Ronna 
and take care of closing the Lioness account and submit funds to the Lions.  Discussion was held regard-
ing the air conditioning, replacement/repair of the outer door with new locks and the repair to the walk-in 
compressor.  Motion was made to schedule the repairs after bids are reviewed.  A special board meeting to 
be held as soon as bids received.    

Treasurer Kim – ATM procedures revised.  The ATM will be used for special events only with a $45 non-
refundable deposit due with rental agreement.  In addition, each transaction will be charged a $3.00 fee.   

Treasurer Kim – Locks will be changed, and keys authorized and monitored for persons requiring access.  
There are too many keys out and we must control access to the building. 

President Sheri – Birthday dinner (1st general meeting) will be handled by “Chef Delores” and her committee.  
The 2nd general meeting will be meatloaf dinner prepared by Chefs Gertie, Sally, Sierra and other commit-
tee members.  Side dishes and salads requested. 

Lion Sierra – update on the transition of funds from the Lioness to the Lions accounts.  The Lions will take 
over the monthly breakfast, the Sheriff’s Posse Dinner and other yearly donations to Browns Valley 
School Shady Creek program ($200 per year) and the Boy Scouts Troop 6400 donation ($200).  Discussion 
about the Veteran’s dinner tabled. 

Lion Sierra – Flag destruction will be held in September or October.   This will be handled by the Scouts 
Troop 6400. 

President Sheri – Pool tournament on Sunday, July 29th.  Bar opens at 12:00 pm – games begin at 1:00 pm.  
Chips and dips provided. 

President Sheri – Discussion regarding the need for the County use of the hall.  A meeting needs to be held 
with representative Shelley.  President Sheri will make arrangements for meeting. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

President Sheri requested $400 for expenses for the Car Show.  No motion was required as this is a standing 
expense already agreed upon. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS:  No correspondence received.  No other business for discussion. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 pm by Lion Joni and 2nd by Lion Bill.  Vote – MSP - Goodnight All 

Submitted by Lion Sally, Secretary 

 

 



August 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Sally) 

2 
General Mtg 

 

Bar 

(???) 

3 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Billy) 

4 

5 6 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open 

(Kenn/Mike S) 

7 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Susie) 

8 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill H) 

9 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean-Marie) 

10 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Al) 

11 

12 13 
 

 

Bar 

(???) 

14 
Line Dancing 

@6:30 ($5.00) 

Bar Open 

(Peggy) 

15 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Sally) 

16 
General Mtg 

 

Bar Open 

(Jame/Opie) 

17 
 

 

Bar 

(???) 

18 

19 
Lion’s  

Breakfast 

20 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open 

(Kenn/Mike S) 

21 
Line Dancing 

@6:30 ($5.00) 

Bar Open 

(Susie) 

22 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill H) 

23 
Board Mtg 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean-Marie) 

24 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Al) 

25 

26 27 
Taco Night 

 

Bar 

(???) 

28 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Peggy) 

29 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill H) 

30 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Janet) 

31 
 

 

Bar 

(???) 

 



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 September Birthdays 

 Warm September Nights Car Show 

 Membership Drive Social 

 Pool Tournament 

17th Annual  

Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

Warm September Nights 

Show and Shine 

Saturday, September 29th 

 

For more information,  

contact Kenn & Sheri Vess 

(530)632-6285 


